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Dear Consultee,  

Consultation on proposed works at Trafalgar School’s site to increase overall capacity, with the addition of a new 

building comprising of a Performing Arts block and internal refurbishment to create additional specialist teaching 

spaces.  

Salterns Academy Trust is consulting on proposals for works at Trafalgar School’s site to accommodate a steady 

increase in its total student numbers to 1160 in academic year 2030/31,  followed by a reduction in subsequent years 

to reach a total of 1100 from academic year 2032/33 onwards.  

In order to accommodate the increase in student numbers, a new specialist teaching space is to be constructed on 

the Trafalgar School Site which will include dedicated drama, dance and music teaching spaces and associated 

facilities including changing facilities and toilets.  

Further works to repurpose existing teaching spaces within the school to create specialist facilities are also planned.    

The proposed increases are in direct response to the growing demand for additional school places within 

Portsmouth. Our proposal is supported by extensive local authority planning which indicate a need for increased 

capacity in our secondary schools to accommodate the rising number of school-aged children in the city.  

We are keen to hear from parents, guardians, and other stakeholders on this matter. The consultation period will run 

from 13th January 2025 for 3 weeks during which time we welcome written responses to this proposal to the address 

above or via email at consultation@salternstrust.co.uk  

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Robin Parr 

Chief Operating Officer 

Salterns Academy Trust  
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